East Troy All Sports Booster Club
Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 6, 2017

MEETING: Was called to order at 7:00pm by President Ted Zess

PRESENT: Ted Zess, Mary Harding, Kathy Roberts, Dean Roberts, Kathy Freeman, Brenda Raddeman,
Marolyn Komperud, Becky Friedrichs, Debbie Hodges, Michele Reyes, Barb Dopke

INTRODUCTIONS: Barb Dopke introduced herself. She has a freshman son at ETHS, and two sons who
have graduated.

NEW MEMBERS: No new members this month.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Mary Harding motioned to approve the report. Kathy Roberts seconded. Allin
favor. Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Debbie Hodges read the report in Casey Heimos’s absence. Marolyn Komperud
motioned to approve the report. Kathy Freeman seconded. All in favor. Motion carried.

DISBURSEMENTS: $1270 was spent for the granite that was placed around the outside grill. Debbie will
check back in the meeting minutes to make sure the amount was included in the total amount that was
approved to be spent for the outdoor grill.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Winter concessions: The parent meeting for wrestling is next Wednesday or Thursday. Mary
will speak on behalf of the Booster Club and see if she can find a chairperson. The parent
meeting for girls basketball is on Wednesday. Debbie will speak on behalf of the Booster Club
and try to find a chairperson. When we find out when the boys basketball parent meeting is,
Debbie will speak there as well and try to find a chairperson.

2. Outdoor concessions: The stand is pretty much clean and empty. Ted Zess will go out and clean
the hot chocolate machine.

3. Kathy Freeman reported that Coke is trying to collect a $30 per month lease charge from us. We
should not have to pay this. She will look into it.

4. Ted will email Amy Collins and let her know that we will buy back the Titans unused (if
unexpired) hot chocolate, cappuccino, water, power aide and nacho cheese, but none of the
soda.

5. Walk of Terror: there was a poor turnout on both Friday and Saturday nights and we did not sell
much of anything either night. We will see what they do next year and decide then if we want
to participate again.



NEW BUSINESS:
1. GOAL of East Troy is holding a Daddy/Daughter dance in the Bret Miller gym and they would like
to borrow our popcorn machine. Mary motioned to let them use it. Kathy Roberts seconded.
All in favor. Motion carried.
2. Dean and Kathy Roberts reported that Frank’s Receipts totaled $41.11 for the 3™ quarter. We
need to advertise this more so people know that we are collecting the receipts.

Mary motioned to adjourn. Debbie seconded.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:32pm.
The next meeting will be on Monday, December 4" at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Hodges



